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ETMD Board of Directors – Agenda
Kennebunk Town Hall   -  Third Floor 
  October 9, 2013  -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
.






1. Minutes of September 11, 2013 (attached) – needs vote - 3 min
2. Financial Report (to follow) – needs vote – 2 min
3. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Management Policies & Procedures 

i. Trail Maintenance & Management – Tad R

ii. Future ET planning – Tad R

· Outreach to N Berwick, S Berwick, Eliot, Kittery, South Portland

· Unitil Co-Location strategy meeting
iii. 2014 Dues Letter (sample attached) - Carole, Tad  

iv. RHR Smith Audit  Status - Carole   
· Trail Management - Tad R

i. Reports from Municipalities 
ii. Benches – Bill R  (additional info to follow)
iii. Events  - Carole B
4. Ongoing / Proposed Projects:   10 min    
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update

5. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
6. Next Meeting – November 13, 2013
7.  Adjourn 

ETMD Board of Directors – Minutes

September 11, 2013
Attendance:

Jon Carter- Wells

Jim Bucar - ETA

Joe Yuhas - ETA

Carole Brush- ETA, Executive Director

Dan Letellier- Biddeford

Bill Reichl, VP - Scarborough

Tad Redway, President- Arundel

Sabrina Best - South Portland

Vice President Reichl called meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.

1. Minutes of June 12, 2013 (attached) – moved to accept by JC, 2nd by TR, and so voted, 6-0.
2. ETMD Priorities   
· Management Policies & Procedures 

i. Dues Status and Financial Report - All dues are in at this point from communities that would pay ($40,000).  Wells always gets request early, and ETMD should do this for all communities.  The first 2 months looks good, with nothing unusual at this point.  Moved to accept budget by JC, 2nd by JB, and so voted, 6-0.
ii. Presentation date: acknowledgment plaques.

iii. Review of RHR Smith Audit Proposal – The cost will be $3,500, should be the last year we need the audit since there are no projects using federal funds at this point.  Moved to sign audit agreement by JC, 2nd by DL, and so voted, 6-0.

iv. Future ET planning – Tad R

· Outreach to N Berwick, S Berwick, Eliot, and Kittery.  Steve Workman could give names of people interested in the trail in Kittery.  Maryanne Conroy is the new Public Works’ Director in Kennebunk and will be a good person to contact for a trail representative from Kennebunk. 

· Unitil co-location strategy meeting – In an attempt to gain access to the Unitil corridor headed south, a renegotiation of all current Unitil agreements has been requested by Unitil.  TR will try and getting a meeting scheduled for this as soon as possible.  The plan is to approach this meeting with as much government support of the trail as possible.  All affected town managers are welcome to attend as well as legislators Ron Collins, Cathy Chase, Barry Hobbin and Barry Tibbitts.  

· Trail Management - Tad R

i. Reports from Municipalities – DL: Biddeford has a water build-up along the trail at mile 23.25.  The water build-up is coming from a beaver damn and currently there is no trapping allowed at this time.  To trap the beavers an additional fee would be accessed to bring in a private trapper out of season.  CB: Saco had a lady fall on the down slope and she required 12 stiches.  The problem is the materials are separating and the fines are becoming unrideable.  A sign has been put up to remind people to slow down on the slope.  Saco is looking at ways to fix this section of trail that include paving.  BR: Scarborough is in good condition.  SB: South Portland is fine.  TR: Arundel continues to have drainage problems by Hidden Meadows and is working on finding a solution.  

ii. Benches – A uniform bench design as not been adopted at this point but a concept has been agreed upon pending a final bench presentation by BR.

iii. Events – Light House Ride went extremely well. All municipalities involved agreed that it ran smoothly.  The triathlon went very well, too.  New events are the JDRF walk, a Blue Point School walk, and a Kennebunk Middle School walk.  Sweetser has been in contact for a bike ride in 2014.  Motion made to waive the trail use fee for all school groups as long as those activities are non-fundraising by JC, 2nd by JY, and so voted, 6-0.

iv. Status - Kiosks/Trail conditions - Carole B: All up to date and current. 

3. Ongoing / Proposed Projects: 
· Scarborough – 019386.00

i. $150,000 .8-mile design update – After a meeting with Scarborough, South Portland, ETA, and HNTB, the final trail path to connect Scarborough and South Portland was decided upon.  That trail will go around Prout’s Pond and past the CMP substation and continue off-road to Wainwright Field.  The trail will not go out to Highland Avenue as crossing it twice is a safety concern.  Additionally, Scarborough has requested the funds of $3,000 for the bridge review from PanAm.  This $3,000 is for PanAm staff to review the bridge design for were the trail will cross the train track.  CB: Recommended that Scarborough ask MDOT to pay for the $3,000 design review because they have done it for ETMD for the Kennebunk section.  Motion made to give Scarborough $1,500 towards the PanAm review if the state does not agree to pay the full $3,000 by JC, 2nd by TR, and so voted, 6-0.
4. Other Business – None.

5. Next Meeting – October 9, 2013.

6.  Adjourn – JC moves to adjourn, 2nd by TR, at 10:00am. 
Minutes submitted by B Reichl, ETMD Vice President

